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The second regular meeting of the Senate of the 

University of British Columbia for the Session 1957-58 was 

held on Wednesday, December llth, 1957, at 8:00 p.m., in 

the Board and Senate Room, Administration Building, 

Present: President N.A.M. MacKenzie (in the Chair), 

Dr. W.J. Anderson, Dean G.C. Andrew, Mrs. H.F. Angus, Mr. 

J.M. Buchanan, Dr. J.J.R. Campbell, Mr. A.W.R. Carrothers, 

Dean S.N.F. Chant, Miss Mollie Cottingham, Mr. L.G.R. Crouch, 

Dean B.A. Eagles, Miss M.M. Fallis, Dr. S.M. Friedman, Dean 

W.H. Gage, Mr. B.C. Gillie, Mr, C.C. Gourlay, Dean H.C 

Gunning, Dr. W.H. Hickman, Dr. R.D. James, Dr. F.H, Johnson, 

Dr. J.E.A. Kania, Mr. F.M. Knapp, Mr. L.J. Ladner, Col. H.T. 

Logan, Dr. M.F. McGregor, Dean A.W. Matthews, Dr. F. Noakes, 

Dr. F.P. Patterson, Dean J.W. Patterson, Mrs. L.E. Ranta, 

Dr. W.N. Sage, Dr. B. Savery, Dean N.V. Scarfe, Dr. R.F. 

Sharp, Dr. H.V. Warren, Mr. A.A, Webster, Dr. R.W. Wellwood, 

Mr. L.G.J. Wong, Rev. H.F. Woodhouse, Dr. C.A.H, Wright, Dr. 

S.H, Zbarsky, Dr, J.K, Friesen and Mr. N. Harlow. 

Messages of regret for their inability to be 

present were received from Dean G.S. Allen, Mr. C.B. Bourne, 

Very Rev. H. Carr, Mr. K.P. Caple, Dr. I.McT. Cowan, Mr. H.C 

Gilliland, Major H.C. Holmes, Mr. J.S. Keate, Dean E.D. 

MacPhee, Dean M.D. Mawdsley, Mr. N.T. Nemetz, Mr. P.F. Sharp, 

Dean G.M. Shrum, Dean F.H. Soward and Rev. W.S. Taylor. 
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Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

Dean Gage ) 
Dean Andrew) That the minutes of the first regular 

meeting of Senate for the Session 1957-58, 
having been circulated, be taken as read 
and adopted. 

Carried. 

Memorial to Mrs. Wesbrook 

The Secretary read the following memorial to Mrs, 

Wesbrook, prepared by Colonel Logan as requested by Senate 

at its previous meeting: 

IN MEMORIAM: ANNE TAYLOR WESBROOK 

Mrs. Anne Taylor Wesbrook, widow of Frank 
Fairchild Wesbrook, died in Vancouver on September 17, 
1957, at the age of 90. Her husband, first President 
of the University of British Columbia, pre-deceased 
her in October, 1918. 

She was born one month after Confederation, 
August 7, 1867, in Toronto, where her father was 
Master-in-Chancery at Osgoode Hall. The family moved 
to Winnipeg in 1883. Here her father eventually became 
Chief Justice of Manitoba and was given the honour of 
Knighthood by Queen Victoria. Anne Taylor attended 
Manitoba College and subsequently studied abroad in 
Scotland and Germany. 

In 1896 she married Dr. Wesbrook, a Manitoba 
College graduate, Professor of Pathology, Bacteriology 
and Public Health in the University of Minnesota. 
Seventeen years later in 1913, when her husband, then 
Dean of the Medical Faculty in Minnesota, accepted the 
Presidency of this University, Mrs. Wesbrook came to 
Vancouver where she resided until her death three 
months ago. 

Mrs. Wesbrook*s interest in the University was 
deep and continuous. During the President's five brief 
years of office, their home gave welcoming hospitality 
and extended warm-hearted friendship to the Faculty and 
students of our infant University. The first privately-
contributed gift to the University's Scholarship list 
came from Mrs. Wesbrook in 1916-17 in the form of two 
$25.00 prizes, named for her father, the late Sir 
Thomas Taylor. For several years she also personally 



Wednesday, December llth, 1957 2492 
contributed, annually, two $50.00 prizes, Mrs. Wesbrook 
founded the Faculty Women's Club, whose members, in 1920-21, 
established The Anne Wesbrook Scholarship in her honour. 
In all the intervening period, she has taken part in the 
meetings of the Faculty Women's Club of which she was 
Honorary President; she has been present also at many 
University functions. The memory of her concern for 
the welfare of Undergraduates will be perpetuated in 
the Women's Residence, Anne Wesbrook Hall. 

We pause to reflect that a great and noble soul 
has passed from among us; with gratitude, we pay our 
tribute to the inestimable value of her influence for 
good in the life of our University, 

Col. Logan ) 
Mr, Webster) That this memorial be spread on the 

minutes of Senate, and a copy sent to 
Mrs. Wesbrook's daughter, Mrs. Helen 
Robertson. 

Carried. 

From the Board of Governors 

Approval of Recommendations 
of Senate 

Notice was received that the Board of Governors, 

on November 4th, 1957, had approved the new courses 

Economics 450, Pathology 503 and Anatomy 511; changes in 

extra-sessional credit courses for 1957-58 as recommended 

by Senate on October 16th; the recommendation for suspension 

of Agricultural Engineering as an administrative unit for 

the two-year period 1957 to 1959; and the new awards: The 

Edith Cavell Hospital Bursary, the Mathilde Maclnnes 

Memorial Scholarship and the Shapiro Bursary. 

New Awards Accepted. Subject 
to Approval of Senate 

The Board of Governors, at its meetings on 

November 4th and December 2nd, 1957, had accepted the 


